OLD CHESTERTON RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Newsletter – April 2014
Open Meeting
The OCRA annual open meeting will be held at St Andrew’s Hall on Thursday, 15th May at 7.30 pm. (Light refreshments will be served from 7 pm).

Guest Speaker: Alison Dickens

“Recent Archaeological Investigations and Findings in Old Chesterton”

Building development in the area, such as at the Dog and Pheasant site in the High Street, has provided an opportunity to investigate our local history. 

Alison Dickens is Senior Archaeological Manager at the University Archaeological Unit
Planning

7 Church Street

An open exhibition was held recently by the architects retained by the present owners.  It was revealed that an application is to be made to demolish the existing house, “Fowey”, and to build four town houses on the site.  There is existing planning permission for three two-bed flats and one three-bed duplex to be built on the site of the orchard.
Michael Bond, who went to the exhibition on behalf of OCRA, has reported unfavourably on the proposed plan.  In particular, the building design seems out of keeping with the local area.  We are now waiting to see the planning application.

Cambridge City Football Ground

 This important site in West Chesterton has been acquired by Crest Nicholson, and they intend to put in a new planning application for a development of reduced density.  There is to be a pre-planning consultation will be held at the Cambridge Victoria Homes Pavilion in Victoria Road on Wednesday, 23rd April between 2.3 0pm and 7.30 pm.
Northern Fringe East
The City Council, South Cambs District Council, and the County Council have announced the launch of work on an Area Action Plan for the Northern Fringe East.  This is the area bounded by Milton Road, the A 14, the railway line, and the Chesterton residential area.  While joint planning is to be welcomed in view of the considerable changes expected as a result of the new station, we have argued that the area selected is too limited and should include Chesterton Fen and the Science Park as well as involving Milton and Fen Ditton Parish Councils. We shall continue to make representations to this effect.

A 14

The long-awaited proposals for the improvement of the A14 have at last been published by the Department for Transport.  A series of consultations is under way details of which are on the Highways Agency website. (Google: A14 Improvements).  
To keep up to date with what we are doing, and for more detailed information, please visit our website at www.ocra-cb4.org.uk
